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PROPOSED RUNWAY EXTENSION AND NEW TERMINAL BUILDING AT LONDON ASHFORD AIRPORT
Evidence concerning the Council’s Handling of the Case 

1.
The Officer’s Report to the Council and a Supplementary Report both recommended that both planning applications be refused.  At a Special Meeting of the Council on 3 March 2011 Members resolved to amend the appropriate assessment, and then to adopt it.  They also resolved to grant planning permission for both applications, subject to the completion of a suitable Section 106 Obligation and planning conditions. 
2.
Before any decisions were issued, both applications were called in for decision by the Secretary of State by a direction, made under section 77 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990, on 22 June 2010.
3.

Evidence subsequently submitted to the Inquiry by the Lydd Airport Action Group (LAAG) included a proof of evidence relating to the Council’s handling of the applications alleging that the decision was unlawful and that it would be unsafe to attach any weight to it.
4.
When opening submissions were made on 22 February 2011 the Inspector questioned whether the Inquiry needed to hear evidence about the Council’s handling of the case.  However, the Inspector had not read all the planning evidence at that time and no ruling was requested, or given.
5.
In an e-mail dated 30 March LAAG indicated that it intended to call an additional witness on the topic of the Council’s handling of the case and that it was estimated that the two witnesses would take about 3 hours in total to give their evidence in chief.
6.
Having read all the planning evidence the Inspector considers that how the Council dealt with the applications has little relevance to any possible benefits or harm that the proposal might give rise to.  The Inquiry will have heard extensive expert evidence, on a range of topics, not available to Members at the time they made their decision.  The report to the Secretary of State will be based on this evidence, not on what Members resolved to do.  Whether the Council acted properly, or not, is not a matter for this Inquiry.  It is not mentioned in the Secretary of State’s Statement of Matters on which he wishes to be informed.  Indeed, the Statement of Matters refers only to topics pertaining to the merits, or otherwise, of the case.
7.
In these circumstances, the Inspector is minded to refuse to permit the giving of oral evidence, and cross-examination, on the Council’s handling of the applications in accordance with Rule 15(6) of The Town and Country Planning (Inquiries Procedure) (England) Rules 2000.  The existing and proposed proofs of evidence would stand as written evidence, and if any party considered it necessary they could also respond in writing before the end of the Inquiry in accordance with a timetable to be set.

8.
If any party wishes to make submissions on the Inspector’s proposal it should be done in writing by 17:00 hours on Thursday 7 April.  The Inspector will then endeavour to rule on Friday 8 April 2011.  
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